Aug 8, 2000

BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS PROCEEDINGS
Of the Board of Public Works of the City of Phillips at a regular meeting held in the council room on August 8, 2000.

Joe Perkins called the meeting to order at 2:02 PM.

Committee members present:  Mayor Corcilius, Joe Perkins, Bill McBain, Leon Namtzu, Terry Staroba and Barb Revak.

Visitors present:  City Attorney Bilz, Richard Cole, Marvel Cole, Toni Birmingham, Dave Deda, Patti Wenzel, John Pelton, Police Chief Moore.

Public Comment

Dave Deda, representing the Phillips School Board, asked the BPW committee to consider putting in a streetlight at the intersection of Germania Ave. & Turner St.  Early in the morning and in the evening that corner is very dark.  There is also the issue of stop signs, however, Dave said the school would take care of this because it would be on school property.

Put this on the agenda for the BPW meeting on Aug 29, 2000.

Dave Deda left the meeting @ 2:15PM

Offer to Purchase Agreement Former Middle/High School

The BPW committee agreed to set the closing date to 60 days from the council meeting on Aug 22, 2000.  This should give everyone involved plenty of time to get the paper work done.  City Attorney Bilz asked about the Community Center situation, which is included in section 7.  Patti Wenzel mentioned he should talk to Barb Lofthus.  She also stated the city should have in writing from Mr. Stolen a guarantee that the Community Center will have a place to operate.  It could be in the building they are in now, or an area that he will provide.  City Attorney Bilz needs to revise section 9 so that the state approved plans are submitted prior to closing.  City Attorney Bilz wanted to know if a completion date should be included in the purchase agreement.  There was a lot of discussion and it was decided that a professional would have to decide how long it should take for Mr. Stolen’s project to be completed.  City Attorney Bilz stated that Mr. Stolen is concerned with the last sentence in section 3.  It was discussed that the closing date needs to be non-negotiable.  City Attorney Bilz was also questioning the section in the option to purchase that talked about assignability.  In section 6 City Attorney Bilz was asked to leave out the wording of “not more than”.  City Attorney Bilz will revise the purchase agreement as requested and present it to Common Council at the Aug 22, 2000 meeting.

Bill McBain made a motion authorizing City Attorney Bilz to proceed with drafting the purchase agreement including the recommended changes by the BPW committee.  He is to present it to the council for review and upon approval convey the purchase agreement to Mr. Al Stolen.  Seconded by Leo.

Joe Perkins – aye 

Bill McBain – aye

Leo Namtzu – aye

CARRIED

Burn Barrels

Joe Perkins thinks we should modify the existing ordinance.  Bill McBain stated, if you want to regulate something you have to issue permits.  Mayor Corcilius feels we need to put some teeth into the permit.  We should charge $10 for the permit and have a $50 fine if caught burning without a permit.  Chief Moore explained that this would help to enforce the ordinance.  It would end up costing about $130 when you add in the court costs.  Leo Namtzu feels that once the permits get started people will become aware of the rules and regulations.

Bill McBain made a motion to recommend to City Attorney Bilz to put together a burning ordinance for paper, rubbish and wood within the city limits.  Seconded by Leo.  CARRIED

Traffic Signals at State Hwy 13 and Cty F 

Mayor Corcilius was asked to sign the papers to initiate the project for the traffic signal lights to be installed at the intersection of State Hwy 13, Cty F and Airport Rd.  The total project will cost $280,000 and the city share will be $70,000.

Bill McBain made a motion to authorize Mayor Corcilius to sign the documents for the State Hwy 13, Airport Rd and Cty F stoplights.  Seconded by Leo Namtzu.

Make sure this is in the 2001 budget.

Bill McBain– aye

Joe Perkins – nay

Leo Namtzu – aye

CARRIED

Speed Limit on Cty Hwy H and Cty Hwy D

Leo Namtzu recommends the speed limit be 35mph all the way out on H to the city limits.  He feels this way because of the Sew and Assembly business, which has semi trailers backing up and Northern Lake Concrete with all their big trucks.  Chief Moore stated that out on Cty Hwy H most people travel between 35 and 40.  The state law would take the speed limit of 35mph to Beach Road and then the city would need to adopt an ordinance for the 40mph from Beach Road to the city limits on Cty Hwy H.  Bill McBain feels people go 10 miles over the posted limit and he sees a lot of people out on H and would like to see the speed limit at 25mph.  Joe Perkins would like to see 25 mph from Hwy 13 to the bridge and 35mph to the end of the city limits.  Chief Moore explained that the city would have to adopt an ordinance for the existing signs already posted on Cty Hwy H.

Joe Perkins made a motion to recommend to the Common Council to start the process of adopting a speed limit control ordinance regulating the speed on Cty Hwy H as posted, 25mph from State Hwy 13 to Beach Road and 40mph from Beach Road east on Cty Hwy H to the city limits.  Seconded by Bill. CARRIED

Cty Hwy D was also discussed.  Terry Staroba talked to Bill Knaack at the County Highway Department and Bill recommended 35mph from State Hwy 13 to Park Drive and 45mph from Park Drive east on Cty Hwy D to the city limits.  There was some discussion on the 35 mph portion and decided to go with 25mph the same as Cty Hwy H.

Bill McBain made a motion to recommend to the Common Council to start the process for adopting a speed limit control ordinance for Cty Hwy D stating 25mph from State Hwy 13 to Park Dr and 45mph from Park Dr east on Cty Hwy D to the city limits.  Seconded by Leo Namtzu.  CARRIED

Police Chief Moore left the meeting @ 3:35pm

Sewer Deregulation Procedures 

Joe Perkins had some papers from Taryn Nall explaining the procedures for deregulation.

Bill McBain made a motion to recommend to the Common Council adopting a resolution favoring the deregulation of the Sewer Plant.  Seconded by Joe Perkins.   CARRIED

The next BPW meeting is scheduled for Aug 29, 2000 at 3:00 PM

Motion to adjourn made by Bill McBain.  Seconded by Leo Namtzu.  CARRIED

Meeting adjourned at 3:40 PM
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